

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8560 FAX: (651) 266-8574

June 16, 2016

Pat Nseuman 19101 Twilight Trail Eden Prairie MN 55346

VIA US MAIL

Re: Reviewing request for Council to reconsider its Order to Remove or Repair 805 Hudson

Road.

Dear Mr. Nseuman:

This is to confirm that on June 14th at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, recommended that the City Council grant 90 days for the removal or repair of the above-referenced structures. She will also waive the vacant building fee for 90 days.

A new resolution granting a stay of enforcement will be put on the City Council Public Agenda for Wednesday, July 6, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

cc: Steve Magner

Joe Yannarelly Amy Spong

Christine Boulware

Vicki Sheffer Bill Dermody Paul Dubruiel